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May 23, 2022 
 
 
Melanie Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
 
Re: Petition No. 1293-MM-02 (Middlefield and Middletown) Notice of Completion 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 
 
On August 10, 2020, Eversource Energy (“Eversource”) received an acknowledgement from the 
Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) of Eversource’s notice to replace 17 transmission structures at 
various locations along the Eversource transmission rights-of-way in the Towns of Middletown and 
Middlefield subject to conditions. On August 16, 2021, Eversource was granted an extension from the 
Council to complete maintenance improvements associated with the structure replacement project by 
August 10, 2022.   Among other conditions of the acknowledgement, the Council required that 
Eversource submit the following item: 
 
• Not less than 45 days after completion of the transmission line maintenance activity, the Council 

shall be notified in writing that construction has been completed.  
 

Construction was completed on April 27, 2022. 
 
Due to COVID-19, Eversource is submitting this notice electronically and will be providing one hard 
copy in the mail for the Council’s records. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen M. Shanley 
Manager, Transmission Siting 
 

 


